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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO.:  1619-A
COMMITTEE:  Youth Services

	TITLE:  A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to runaway youth and homeless youth who have not accessed shelter services funded by the department of youth and community development

	Sponsor: By Council Members Johnson, Levin, Constantinides, Gentile, Menchaca, Salamanca, Espinal, Dromm, Rose, Mendez, Eugene, Reynoso, Van Bramer, Levine and Lander

	SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Intro. 1619-A would require the Department of Youth and Community (DYCD) Development to provide a semiannual report to the Speaker, and post such report on its website, on the number of runaway and homeless youth who were not able to access runaway and homeless youth shelters.
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	EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect immediately.


	FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2019

	FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 

	

	Effective FY18
	FY Succeeding
Effective FY19
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY19

	
Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	
Expenditures (-) 
	$50,000
	$50,000
	$50,000

	
Net
	($50,000)
	($50,000)
	($50,000)




	
IMPACT ON REVENUES:  It is estimated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.



	IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that DYCD would require a one-time investment of $100,000, spread over calendar year 2018, to upgrade its information technology capacity in order to effectively collect and organize data relevant to the report required by this legislation. Funds would support staff time as well as a consultant who has already been retained to upgrade other information systems across the agency. 

	
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: General Fund


	SOURCE OF INFORMATION:	New York City Council Finance Division                         

	ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: Jessica Ackerman, Senior Financial Analyst
                                              
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: Rebecca Chasan, Counsel
                                            Eisha Wright, Unit Head

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:  This legislation was introduced as Intro. No. 1619 by the Council on May 24, 2017, and was referred to the Committee on Youth Services. The Committee on Youth Services held a joint hearing with the Committee on General Welfare on September 28, 2017 and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended, and the amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 1619-A, will be considered by the Committee on Youth Services on December 18, 2017. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. 1619-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on December 19, 2017. 



  DATE PREPARED: December 13, 2017
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